MEMORANDUM FOR: Distribution 

FROM:                      W/OPS2 - Douglas F. Hess  (signed by Vico Baer on October 15, 2002) 

SUBJECT:                  Operational Acceptance Test (OAT) Plan for Automated 

                                     Surface Observing System (ASOS) Ice-Free Wind Sensor 

The OAT plan for the ASOS ice-free wind sensor (the Vaisala/Handar Model 425NWS) and ASOS software Version 2.7A-2 is attached.  The purpose of the OAT is to evaluate, at operational field sites, the integration of the Model 425 into ASOS and the performance of ASOS with the Model 425 installed.  Because extensive testing of the Model 425 at the NWS Sterling, Virginia, test facility and other locations confirmed the NWS wind measurement range/accuracy requirements are met by the sensor, the OAT is not intended as the definitive meteorological evaluation of the Model 425. 

Installation will begin during the week of October 14, 2002, and evaluation of ASOS performance by NWS Headquarters, on-site, or nearby staff will continue through November 30, 2002.  A Test Review Group, made up of representatives from Observing Services Division (OS7), Development Branch (OST32), Observing Systems Branch (OPS22), 

Maintenance Branch (OPS12), and Support Branch (OS32) will evaluate each reported problem as well as overall performance. 

At the first 18 OAT sites, the Model 425 will be installed in a dual wind sensor configuration which allows one sensor to be used operationally while data from the other sensor is archived.  The dual sensor sites will initially be configured with the current Belfort Model 2000 as the operational sensor and the Model 425 data being archived.  Eight of the dual-sensor sites are in locations where wind-driven rain (a condition which could not be tested in the laboratory environment) is common.  Data gathering and analysis for performance in wind-driven rain will be the responsibility of the Office of Science and Technology.  When the Test Review Group judges Model 425 performance (including in wind-driven rain conditions) to be satisfactory, it will be configured as the operational sensor at the dual sensor sites and installation at two single sensor sites will begin.  An implementation recommendation will be provided to the ASOS Planned Product Improvement manager by December 6, 2002. 

Ten of the dual-sensor OAT sites have been selected in locations suitable for conducting the ice-free wind sensor Climate Data Continuity (CDC) study required for any new ASOS sensor.  The CDC study is an Observing Services Division (OS7) responsibility. 

If you have any questions or comments, please contact the test coordinator Bryan Moore, W/OPS24, at 301-713-0326 x176.
